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I am very pleased to join this annual mee�ng of the Council of the North Atlan�c Marine Mammal 
Commission on behalf of the Interna�onal Whaling Commission, as its new Execu�ve Secretary. 
 
 Our two organisa�ons share a common mission of cetacean science and stewardship.  There are several 
important areas of collabora�on and I welcome the increased coopera�on of recent years.   
 
 I would par�cularly like to thank the NAMMCO members who are also valued members of the IWC Scien�fic 
Commitee.  I look forward to welcoming you to Bled, Slovenia, for our next mee�ng this April.  
 
Every mee�ng of the Scien�fic Commitee provides invaluable advice on many topics and this year there will 
be a par�cular focus on Aboriginal Subsistence Whaling stocks.  This scien�fic advice is absolutely pivotal to 
the Commission which adopted a new process to beter manage its responsibili�es regarding aboriginal 
subsistence whaling. The new process will be used for the first �me this year.    
 
Also as part of our role overseeing Aboriginal Subsistence Whaling, the IWC maintains records of historical 
and modern whale catches. This database relies on contribu�ons to remain up-to-date and maintain its 
efficacy, and we thank NAMMCO members for their help in this. 
 
Data-sharing is also evident in the produc�on of abundance es�mates, which, of course, provide the crucial 
founda�ons for our work and our decision-making. Both the IWC and NAMMCO maintain tables of approved 
abundance es�mates, and increased coopera�on is achieving consistency between the two. 
 
Welfare issues are also extremely important to both our organisa�ons. In previous years, the sharing of best 
prac�ce and educa�onal tools was welcomed and greatly valued at the IWC, and I hope we can con�nue to 
collaborate here, and ensure that the best advice and training is available to all our members.  
 
Our collabora�ve efforts are also necessarily extending into areas outside the immediate influence of our 
two organisa�ons. The scale and range of threats to whale stocks is increasing.  Progress is only possible on 
issues such as ship strikes, pollu�on and climate change with mul�-disciplinary co-opera�on, working across 
many different fora to ensure that the health of our oceans and their cetacean popula�ons are part of any 
decision making.  Bycatch is the greatest single threat to cetaceans and both NAMMCO’s BYCELS and IWC’s 
Bycatch Mi�ga�on Ini�a�ve are working with the fishery sector to expand efforts to monitor and mi�gate 
bycatch.  
 
As the new Execu�ve Secretary, I will look for every opportunity to build upon these collabora�ve efforts. 
My IWC colleagues and I look forward to the discussions over the next two days, and I look forward to 
mee�ng those of you who will be atending the Scien�fic Commitee in April, and our biennial Commission 
mee�ng, which takes place In Lima, Peru in September.  
 
Thank you Chair. 


